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Residents urged to respect Wangetti over Easter break

People using Wangetti Beach and the recreation reserve over the Easter break are being urged by the Wet Tropics Management Authority to treat the rare forest with respect.

Easter has traditionally been a time for some people to illegally camp at Wangetti, and the impact has been detrimental to the ecosystem’s survival. Forest at Wangetti is fragile, grows in pure sand, and is listed as endangered in the Wet Tropics World Heritage Area. 
Concerned locals joined forces with the Government, Traditional Owners and conservation volunteers to implement the Wangetti Beach Recovery Plan after fears the area would degenerate beyond recovery because of inappropriate recreational use. After implementation of the Plan, the beach and recreation reserve is showing encouraging signs of regeneration  – much to the delight of residents. 

Wangetti local for 20 years and volunteer for the Recovery Plan, Christine Fry, said it was gratifying to see how the environment had responded. 

“After the closure of the many illegal tracks through the dunes and with a little tender loving care by volunteers cleaning up rubbish and planting trees, visitors can now appreciate the pristine beauty of Wangetti Beach without the need to drive 4WDs up the beach or to clear the forest for camp sites,” she said.

“It’s safe again for our children to walk along the beach and tree planting in the area will help restore the forest almost to its natural condition.”

WTMA Acting Executive Director, Josh Gibson said the beach area is also looking a lot cleaner after the efforts of volunteers on Clean Up Australia Day.

“Locals and visitors can come and enjoy outdoor recreational activities such as relaxing on the beach, bush walking and picnicking in a clean, safe environment. Passive activities such as these are more appropriate to the natural qualities of the Wangetti coast,” Ms Gibson said.

Douglas Shire Councillor, Melinda Cox said the Council plans to install information shelters and to move the car park away from the erosion prone foreshore.

“Once the necessary permits are in place we will landscape the new car park with endemic trees and install information and picnic shelters, reinforcing the area as one of the most scenic spots in the Wet Tropics area,” she said.

For more information contact Bill Carrodus at the Wet Tropics Management Authority on 

(07) 4052 0546. Email: bill.carrodus@epa.qld.gov.au. 
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